
TD deeply concerned about serious bus
traffic accident at Fanling Highway

     The Transport Department (TD) expressed deep concern about the serious
bus traffic accident at Fanling Highway this afternoon (December 18). The TD
is deeply sorry for the incident and extended condolences to the victims and
their families. The TD has immediately contacted the Kowloon Motor Bus
Company to understand the accident and has requested the bus company to
submit an investigation report as soon as possible and follow up. It is
understood that the Police will conduct a thorough investigation, including
the detainment of the bus involved for a detailed vehicle examination. The TD
will closely liaise with the Police to learn the examination result and
follow up accordingly.
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